
COUNCIL – 18 OCTOBER 2023 

 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
 

Question 1 

 

Charlotte Lipscomb to ask Cllr Vicky 

Glover-Ward, the Executive Member for 

Member for Planning and Growth 

The AMA festival took place at The Silver Leys Polo Club in Bury 

Green on Saturday 2nd September, having been granted a licence 

by East Herts Council at a hearing on 14th August. The festival left a 

trail of disruption in its wake, affecting all our local roads through 

Bury Green and our neighbouring hamlets and blocked the 

designated route for emergency vehicles. Local residents 

experienced not only gridlocked traffic which left us trapped in our 

homes but also indiscriminate parking on roads and verges, along 

with issues related to noise, litter, and anti-social behaviour.  

 

Residents endured a weekend of mayhem. Examples include an 

eighty four year old resident directing traffic in order to try and 

mitigate the gridlock, a 93 year old man terrified in his house and 

surrounded by festival goers trying to retrieve abandoned vehicles, 

an elderly and confused lady in her last weeks of life who was 

moved to residential care for 2 weeks in anticipation of the event 

and children aged 10 and 12 too terrified to pick blackberries on 

the green, even with adult supervision.  Young and old were 

profoundly and adversely affected.  

 

Can the Executive Member responsible for licensing please explain 

how the decision was made to allow the festival to take place, 

despite the strong objections from residents, the parish Council, 

our local councillor, the County Council Highways Dept and the 

police, all of whom were all able to accurately foresee the havoc 

the festival would create. 

 



 

 


